SCENARIO A
Mary, an English Language Fellow in Rokrainovia, is in her second year as a Fellow. Her first year as a Fellow was in another country in another region. When she began as a Fellow, her Regional Coordinator at S.I.T. in Brattleboro actively handled all visa formalities for her. When preparing for her new post in Rokrainovia, she’d heard nothing about the visa, so she asked her new Regional Coordinator at the pre-departure conference in Washington in August, where she was informed that “visas are always the responsibility of the Fellows.” She asked why there’d been a change in policy and why she wasn’t informed. It turned out that her first year qualified as a unique situation; only in that location were Fellows’ visas taken care of by S.I.T.
Mary asked other US expats in Rokrainovia, who gave her a variety of responses about whether or not a visa was necessary. Shortly after arriving at post, Mary noticed news reports saying that long-held but unenforced visa rules were now going to be enforced. Without a visa, Mary would be allowed a maximum stay in the country of 180 days, and weekend border crossings to break up the long stay would not be considered a valid way to avoid the need for a visa. 
Mary asked her host institution but was told by them they could do nothing as they do not legally employ her. They directed her to RELO. RELO gave her the same response and was directed by them back to the host institution. Mary contacted SIT, who informed her that obtaining a visa is the Fellow’s responsibility. Mary decided to take a chance that her violation of the rules would not be discovered, and so did nothing to obtain the visa.

1) How could Mary have handled this more effectively from the start?

2) What about the other parties in this situation? Do they have particular obligations here? If so, what are they?

3) At this point, what advice do you have for Mary?
